
Danville on the Square- 
Started mid- 2010 when the town of Danville talked to the Indy Hi-Winders 

about having a Cruise-In on the Town Square.  It started with one summer 

Cruise-In on the First Friday of August 2010. 

 

It immediately grew to every First Friday of the summer months - May to 

October.  The towns folk brought up the idea of having shirts to pass out to 

raise the comradery of the event.  The first Sponsor Shirts with Business 

Card Logo’s on the back were created 2016.  From 2016 to 2024, the price 

was held to $100 per sponsor.  We limited the total sponsors to 21.  The 

sponsors bought shirts for their employees.  It was fun for all. 

 

The businesses on the square Loved the Car Cruise people.  Most businesses 

made the most money all month on First Fridays.  The Cruisers started 

coming earlier and earlier to get their favorite spot on the square. 

Even though the businesses benefited from early arrivals, some businesses 

didn’t like people parked in front of their office on a Friday afternoon! 

 

2023 & 2024 had over 175 cars and maybe 1000 people roaming the town 

square on a beautiful Friday evening.  The Town of Danville police started 

hassling the Cruisers who weren’t parked exactly where they wanted.  

 

In 2025, the Town of Danville has hired a full-time policeman to park the 

Cruiser cars.  The Indy Hi-Winders have chosen not to sell shirts as we don’t 

believe the Cruise-In will continue.  The Cruisers want to go somewhere 

else?  The First Friday Cruise-In is scheduled for May 2, 2025.  The Indy 

Hi-Winders will be there with the other Cruisers, but not as sponsors of the 

event.  We will see how it goes?  Below are pics from 2024 & 2023.  There 

are 100’s of pics over the years. 

 

 


